
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
March 21, 2023 

7:00 PM 
 

 

 

 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on March 21, 2023, at 7:00 p.m., the West Allis Common 
Council will conduct a public hearing at West Allis City Hall, 7525 W. Greenfield Avenue, West Allis, 
Wisconsin, where all interested persons may appear before the council and be heard concerning the 
matters related to the proposed work below. 
 
Concrete construction, concrete reconstruction and/or asphalt resurfacing of: 
 
 W. Boone Ave. from S. 86

th
 St. to S. 88

th
 St. 

W. Arthur Ave. from S. 76
th

 St. to S. 84
th

 St. 
Alley between S. 108

th
 St. – S. 109

th
 St.; W. Grant St. to W. Lincoln Ave. 

 Alley between S. 58
th

 St. – S. 59
th

 St.: W. Greenfield Ave. to W. Lapham St. 
  
 

 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that a report on the proposal may be inspected online at  

https://www.westalliswi.gov/DocumentCenter/Home/Index/3 under the file name: Engineering/2023 
Engineering Projects, or at West Allis City Hall during business hours (M-F, 11:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.) 
 
  
 Dated at West Allis, Wisconsin this 24

th
 day of February 2023. 

        
 

City Clerk 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Publish March 3, 2023          

https://www.westalliswi.gov/DocumentCenter/Home/Index/3


Questions Most Asked Regarding A Public Hearing

Q. What is the purpose of the public hearing?
A. To give the people affected by the proposed improvement an opportunity to express their feelings on the 

project to the Mayor and Common Council.

Q. Is every project "cut and dried"?
A. No. Many projects have been modified or dropped entirely after having been the topic of a public hearing.

Q. When will the decision be made as to approval or rejection of the project?
A. After the Public Hearing, the matter is referred to the Board of Public Works for their recommendation.  After 

the Board makes a recommendation, the report is voted on by the entire Common Council.

Q. How will I know if the project is approved?
A. A copy of the Final Resolution authorizing the Board of Public Works to go ahead with the improvement and 

advertise for the installation of the improvements will be mailed to all property owners.

Q. How does a project get on the annual Capital Improvement Program for consideration at a Hearing?
A. There are several ways a project could be considered for the annual program:

1. By petition of the people affected.
2. By the request of the Aldermen of the District.
3. Upon recommendation of the Engineering Department.
4. Public interest or necessity.
5. Eligibility for State and Federal aid.

Q. How do I get further information if I do not understand the information sent to me or who should I 

notify of a change in the mailing address for the information?
A. You should call the City of West Allis Engineering Department at 302-8368 so that you can get any questions 

you may have answered or to notify us of any mailing address changes.

Q. How and when can I pay for the proposed improvements?
A. Once the project has reached substantial completion, a Special Assessment Billing will be mailed to you 

outlining the payment options available to you.  Please refer to the methods of payment information enclosed 
herewith for a brief explanation of possible options.
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